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CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

I am again pleased to report that, thanks to the hard work of your Hon.
Secretary and the support of your committee, we have had another very
interesting year.

Our lectures have been well supported and we regret that this was not for-
seen when changing our venue to the rather cramped conditions at Oakmere
House. This, I hope, will not occur again next season and I thank our
members for their patience in putting up with these conditions.

The lectures have been most interesting and of a high standard. We are very
fortunate in having a nucleus of lecturers within our membership and this
year we have excelled with talks by Mrs Baker, Mrs Brittain and Dr Lynch.
Last year the Society arranged a summer outing to Royston which was very
well attended by members and friends. The outward journey,started in some-
what inclement weather, was broken at Therfield Heath where a large group
trudged up the hill through the mud to inspect the Bronze Age barrows, both
long and round. It was here that the sun came out and shone on the righteodus
for the remainder of the day, making the exploration of the interesting town
of Royston a pleasure.

Your committee has been concerned for some while about the state of preservation
of some of our records and, particularly, about some of our very fine photo-
graphs and slides. I am pleased to say that arrangements are now in hand to
have photographic copies made.

Your committee are watching with interest, and some apprehension, the latest
planning developments around Wyllyots Manor. We shall continue to keep abreast
of the situation.

I am delighted that Ken Rutherford Davis' book 'Britons and Saxons: the
Chiltern Region 400-700' was published last year. A copy has been acquired
and is in the keeping of our Hon. Archivist.

Finally, I am sorry that my Vice-Chairman, Alan Harding, is resigning. I know
that he is under great pressure in his career, and this, coupled with family

commitments, has made him feel unable to give the time to the Society that

he would wish. This I reluctantly accept as I know that Alan will continue to
give us his support and return tc the fold when times are easier for him.

Geoffrey Pulzer

All opinions expressed in this journal are those of the contributors and
are not necessarily the views of the Potters Bar and District Historical
Society either as a body or as individual members.







